
     

May 23, 2025 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, the Capitol 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Tuckahoe Depot Square & Main Street Signal Improvement 

Project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is The City of 

Tuckahoe, located at 65 Main Street, Tuckahoe, NY, 10707. The funding would be used for 

transforming Depot Square in the Village and surround areas with updated street scape 

improvements; sidewalks, stamped concrete, trees, light poles, etc. and upgrade traffic signal 

improvements in and around the central business corridor near the Tuckahoe MNR train station. 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because he upgrades to Depot Square will 

provide much-needed, comfortable and inviting public space for our over 7,000 residents in one 

New York’s densest villages.  

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized 

by the project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 

authorized in 42 U.S.C.5305(a)(1), 5305(a)(2), 5305(a)(4), and/or 5305(a)(5).  

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
George Latimer 

Member of Congress 

  


